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Iona Star – 17th January 2025 

 
St Columba’s Families, 
 
We hope that you have had a good week! 
 
This morning, Year 2 led their parents in a wonderful assembly which included the story of Martha and 
Mary inviting Jesus to their house. They acted and sang beautifully – thank you to all of the family 
members who came to support them. 
 
It’s been great to see some families trialling our new sports hoodies – keep an eye out and you might spot the 
staff in them too! 
 
On Tuesday, we had a fire drill and all evacuated the building in record time. Well done to the children 
for being so sensible. 
 
Below, you will find key information and dates for the upcoming term. New dates are added in yellow for 
ease. Also attached to the Iona Star is a guide for staff and parents, this week the focus is on TikTok. 
 
If you have any questions about anything on the newsletter, or if there are is anything that we can help 
with, please do not hesitate to contact us.  
 
Take care and have a lovely weekend,  
 
Miss Quinn   
 
Attendance and Punctuality 

Our whole school attendance from Reception to Year 6 for this week has been 96 %. We are in the 

green zone and we are meeting our targets set by the Department for Education (96%). What a 

great start to the year! 

We are, delighted to announce that Reception winners of our attendance trophy with an attendance 

of 99% this week. Congratulations! 
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Parent Coffee Morning  

Parents and family members are welcome to come into the school hall after 

drop off at 9am on Friday 24th January. Members of the staff leadership 

team and our parent governor will be available to discuss school life 

including feedback, concerns, queries or ask any questions. There will be tea, 

coffee, cake and biscuits so feel free to pop in, even just to warm up before you head home!  

 

Children’s Online Safety 

At the start of each half term, children in each class participate in online safety sessions through a scheme 

called ProjectEvolve. 

Some staff have shared concerns around children chatting to strangers online via gaming platforms. There 

have also been discussion in some classrooms around ensuring that people online are who they say they are and 

how we never share our personal information, even if we think it might be someone that we know. 

Please could we ask parents to talk to their children about the dangers of talking to 

others online. Could we also remind parents of the benefits of regularly checking 

parental permissions on gaming devices and mobiles.  

If you ever need any support with this, we would be more than happy to help. Please 

just pop to see us at the school office – you are welcome to bring any devices with you.  

 

Resources for families: Racism, Diversity and Promoting Equality 

Following successful workshops, activities and discussions with pupils in Autumn Term 2024, and as a result 

of parent voice, we would like to encourage all parents to continue the conversation with their children at 

home around diversity, stereotypes and the promotion of equality. We know that sometimes this can be 

daunting, so we would like to provide the following links which offer helpful tips, starting points for discussion 

and how to tackle these issues with younger children: 

Young Minds - https://www.youngminds.org.uk/parent/parents-a-z-mental-health-guide/racism-and-

mental-health/    

NSPCC - https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/support-for-parents/children-race-racism-racial-

bullying/   

Childline - https://www.childline.org.uk/info-advice/bullying-abuse-safety/your-rights/understand-me/   

BBC (for use with younger children) - https://www.bbc.co.uk/tiny-happy-

people/how-to-talk-to-young-child-about-race-racism/zrgcf82  
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A Special Request from Nursery 

Nursery love feeding the wildlife in our school grounds. They are asking for donations 

of food (seeds or fat balls) to put out for the birds and the squirrels. 

Any donations would be gratefully received by the children in Nursery and handed to 

Miss O’Connor at the Nursery door. Thank you.  

 

Ten Ten Parent Newsletter  

You can access the latest parental newsletter from Ten Ten which shares the key 

messages, prayers and opportunities for worship at home by clicking this link 

https://www.tentenresources.co.uk/prayers-for-home/parent-newsletter/ 

 

Permissions, Data Collection and New Devices 

We know that many children, or family members, may have received new devices for Christmas. 

Please could we remind you to update any contact details for key family members via the school office so 

that you continue to receive key information, or emergency contact details remain up to date. 

If any children in Y5 or Y6 have a mobile phone that they will now be bringing to school, we do ask that you 

carefully read our policy guidelines and give your permission by contacting the school office who will send you 

the appropriate links. 

Please note that, unless there are exceptional circumstances, we do not allow pupils in Y4 or below to bring a 

mobile device to school. Thank you. 

 

Diary Dates for Parents – Spring 2024     (new dates added in yellow) 

 

Friday 24th January – Year 6 class visit to SafetyWorks Newcastle 

 

Friday 24th January – Parent Coffee Morning. Parents are welcome to come into the school hall after 

drop off at 9am. Members of the staff leadership team and governors will be available to discuss school 

life including feedback, concerns, queries or ask any questions. There will be tea, coffee, cake and biscuits 

so feel free to pop in! 

 

Friday 24th January – Year of Jubilee Launch for schools. A Jubilee Year is celebrated by the Church 

every 25 years. The theme is Pilgrims of Hope. Pope Francis has invited Catholics to renew our hope and 

discover a vision that can "restore access to the fruits of the earth to everyone". 
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Friday 31st January -Year 1 class assembly at 9.15am. Family members are welcome to the school hall. 

Maths in Action Workshops. Family members are welcome to attend on the mornings listed below to take 

part in a Maths lesson with their child. Due to space, this is limited to one family member per child. 

 Y5/6 – Monday 3rd February at 9.15am 

 Y1/2 – Tuesday 4th February at 9.15am 

 Y3/4 – Wednesday 5th February at 9.15am 

 

Wednesday 5th February - Northumbria Police will be visiting children in Y5/6 to deliver a session on 

‘County Lines’ 

 

Stay and Play. Family members are welcome to attend on the mornings listed below to take part in a 

morning session with their child. Due to space, this is limited to one family member per child. 

 Nursery – Wednesday 12th February at 9.15am 

Reception – Thursday 13th February at 9.15am 

 

Monday 10th February – Living Eggs experience will be visiting St Columba’s. The school community will be 

able to watch eggs hatch into live baby chicks over the following two weeks. 

 

Monday 10th February – Internet Safety Workshops will be delivered for all classes from BigFoot Arts. These 

sessions will remind children about staying safe online and using devices appropriately. 

 

Tuesday 11th February – Reception class are being visited by dental students to complete a ‘Brush Up!’ session 

about oral hygiene. 

 

Friday 14th February – Bishop Stephen is visiting St Columba’s school, as well as the other two Catholic 

primaries of our parish family. 

 

Saturday 15th February – Fr David has requested that all children taking part in the Sacramental 

Preparation for their First Holy Communion attend Mass at St Columba’s on this date. 

 



 
 

Tuesday 18th February – North Tyneside Dance Festival. Year 1 parents will be welcome attend. Further 

information to follow. 

 

Friday 21st February – Reception class assembly at 9.15am. Family members are welcome to the school hall. 

 

Friday 21st February – School closes for half term 

 

Monday 3rd March – School reopens following half term 

Thursday 6th March – World Book Day. More information to follow. 

 

WB Monday 17th March – Assessment week. Year 2 – Year 6 will take part in internal assessments during 

this week within their classrooms. 

 

Thursday 20th March - National Child Height Measurement Programme for Reception and Year 6 

 

*new* Wednesday 26th March – SEND parent review meetings with Mrs Harman. These appointments will 

be available to book via SchoolCloud two weeks before the date. 

 

Monday 31st March and Wednesday 2nd April – Parents evening appointments will be available from 

3.30pm – 6.00pm. These appointments will be available to book via SchoolCloud two weeks before the date. 

 

Thursday 3rd April – Children in Year 4 will attend Mass at St Columba’s and then make their 

Sacrament of Reconciliation 

 

Wednesday 9th April – Whole school Mass at 2.15pm in the hall. Family members are welcome, please book 

a space with the school office 

 

Thursday 10th April – school closes to pupils for the Easter holidays 

 

Friday 11th April – Staff training day  

 





 


